Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

The written statement by the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Justice made on 4 July 2018 (see below link) refers, among other matters, to the reduction of the court fee charged to local authorities in respect of each Council Tax liability order application because a detailed review undertaken by the Ministry of Justice has identified a number of cases where the fees charged were above full cost recovery levels.

https://www.parliament.uk/business/publications/written-questions-answers-statements/written-statement/Commons/2018-07-04/HCWS830/

A BBC article published the same day refers to the matter and says that Councils are to be reimbursed because these court fees had been set too high since 2013-14.

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-politics-44713630

Councils routinely recharge these fees to those Council Taxpayers against whom they take recovery (they are included in the standard costs for making the application to the Magistrates' court).

Are the reimbursed fees going to be reimbursed to those who actually paid them via the council?

Leicester City Council reduced the summons cost by £2.50 for summonses served from 30 July onwards.  We are waiting for guidance from the Ministry of Justice before any decision is made regarding refunds to customers who may have paid the higher amount prior to the 30th July. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
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Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street
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LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
